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         APRIL 2025                            IT’S  SPRING! 

Congratulations to EV 
Lechuga (L) for passing 
her PPL checkride at age 
17!  EV has patiently 
waited through a long 
winter of bad weather  
which kept her on the 
ground. There’s no stop-
ping EV  now!  Photo 
courtesy of EV.Right 
CFII Peg Ballou is pic-
tured holding her AOPA 
awards for 2025 Best 
Great Lakes Flight In-
structor and Best Great 
Lakes Flight School !  
Amazing! -Photo courte-
sy of Leota Lane 

  

 

 

 

 

   

The March 9th meeting was held at Burke Lakefront Airport (CLE) and the members posed in front 
of the photos of women astronauts. Back row: Dalya, Ev, Margaret, Chris, Linda. Front row: Peg 
Ballou, Elly, Valerie, Debra, Leota. Photo courtesy of one of our members.  Middle: Jun makes new 
friends wherever she goes. Jun reports that she was late to the meeting but was so glad she came be-
cause she met a new friend, Hein, a CFI from South Korea, who is working on her ATP.  Last: Jun 
and Dalya showed Jun’s boys, Jesse and Lucas, the displays of the achievements of women aviators.  
Last two photos courtesy of Jun.                               

Our deepest sympathy to the Scioto Valley Chapter and all 99s in the loss of  long-time very          
 active member and past chairwoman , Paula Rumbaugh!                                                                                                        
Welcome to our newest members: SP Sophia and SP Devin. 513.444.8581                                                 
 New MFD flight instructor Kylie 

Unless otherwise noted, all photographs in this newsletter are by our Official All-Ohio Photographer 
Kathy.  Thank you to Kathy and Deb for their invaluable news assistance! 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

 

SUNDAY APRIL 13TH MEETING AT BOLTON FIELD-COLUMBUS                                
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 All-Ohio Chapter      

Annual Report 

April 2024 – April 2025 

 

As of March 2025, All-Ohio has 63 current members.  This includes 5 Life  Members and 20 students.  
Over the past year, we have had a gain of 3 members.  Currently, there are 5 members on Standby or Hold. 

All-Ohio has always been fortunate to have a webmaster who keeps our NCS webpage up to date; however, 
our social media presence has been lacking.  I’m happy to say we have a new Public Relations Chair who is 
very interested in revitalizing our Facebook and Instagram pages.  Last year we started a YouTube channel 
and to-date have posted 6 videos highlighting members or meeting speakers.  We have continued our men-
torship program with modest success.   

Activities for All-Ohio traditionally center around our monthly meetings.  Speakers this year included a 
presentation by MacAir, one of the largest flight schools in Ohio; a retired USAF F-16 pilot and AA captain 
who shared his experiences; and an IFR private pilot who discussed his 10,000-mile solo trip along the 
northern USA boundary.   Members had the opportunity to visit IWASM, and the Aviation Maintenance 
training facility at Columbus State Community College to learn how mechanics are trained and certified.  
We also repeated traditions with attendance at Port Bucyrus Airport Days and a holiday celebration with a 
White Elephant gift exchange.  We are fortunate to have a talented artist in our group, Jun, who designed 
the logo that appears above for All-Ohio, and members spent one meeting affixing the logo to a shirt of 
their choice. 

This year, in cooperation with the Scioto Valley Chapter, All-Ohio helped staff a table at the Jerry Mock 
Celebration at The Works in Newark and painted a compass rose at Delaware, KDLZ.  The Women in  
Aviation Dayton Chapter invited us to participate in their annual Girls in Aviation Day at the NMUSAF.  
Our activity was making origami airplanes that flew beautifully and were a big hit.  We also staffed tables 
at Wings and Wheels, and the Wayne County EAA Breakfast in NE Ohio.  The ARC had a Newark stop 
this year and we helped marshal aircraft.  

With 20 students we have far too many accomplishments to detail them all in this report, but I do want to 
mention a few.  EV  received the All-Ohio Checkride Scholarship and passed her checkride in March.  She 
has been accepted to the Aviation Program at Sinclair Community College and starts this fall, where she 
will join Erin and Jun  who also attend Sinclair. Erin earned her PPL and is working towards an instrument 
rating.  Jun  became a commercial pilot and is working on her CFI.  Jun logged several cross-country hours 
when she flew solo from Dayton, Ohio to Dallas, Texas!  Leah is attending Bowling Green State Universi-
ty.  Leah became a private pilot in August and is working on her instrument rating.  Ellen is working on her 
PPL at Ohio State University.   Nicole earned her PPL.  Lisa, a Captain in the Civil Air Patrol, is working 
on her instrument rating.   All-Ohio has had 4 members apply for 99s scholarship and one awarded to date.  
Gabby was awarded a First Wings Scholarship and has applied for a Richard J Santori Memorial Scholar-
ship.  Two of our members applied for an AE scholarship and Jun’s application has been forwarded for 
consideration.  The chapter is fortunate to have an anonymous donor who funded checkrides for four All-
Ohio members this year.  Ali , who flies a Boeing 767 cargo has trained for ETOPS.  One of our most ac-
complished pilots is Peg Ballou, a CFII and flight school owner who has flown for 50 years.  Peg is the re-
cipient of the AOPA 2025 Best Great Lakes Region Instructor.  Her flight school was awarded 2025 Great 
Lakes Regional Best Flight School. Peg also received the FAA Wright Brothers Master Pilot Award.  
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After the meeting we joined the Lake Erie Chapter (who meet the second Sunday of each month there) for           
a    fascinating lecture by USAF Major (Ret) Cholene Espinoza. Major Espinoza is a graduate of the USAF   
Academy, a former U-2 spy plane pilot, a former USAF Academy flight instructor, a surgeon (MD), and a        
rescue team MD. She has dedicated her life to service to her country and had an amazing presentation, with 
many photos.  It was an honor to meet this amazing 99! Thank you to the LE Chapter for inviting us!  
 

 

A few All-Ohio members in the Dayton and Cincinnati area were able to meet for lunch on Saturday, April 5.  
Pictured are Gus and his mom Kristie, “new” All-Ohio member transferring from Connecticut Manu 
Ramesh , Betty, and Jun with her son Jesse.  Jun’s son, Lucas, somehow was out of the photo and Kristie’s 
daughter, Emma, was our official photographer (maybe that’s why Gus had a special facial    expression for 
the photo). Manu is moving to Cincinnati from the Connecticut Chapter. She wanted to meet local 99s. She is 
taking a job with AE Aerospace here and started flying 20 years ago. She has a Cessna 150 that she will be 
moving to Ohio so she can continue her training. Kristi trained years ago before she had her kids, who she is 
home-schooling. Her daughter is interested in mechanics so Kristie is certainly wanting to get her exposed to 
aviation. Kristi’s husband earned his ratings and now flies for an airline.—Photo courtesy of Betty 
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FIRST CLASS 

This is Fifinella, the symbol of the Women Air force Service 
Pilots (WASPs) who flew planes during WWII. R: Columbus 

pilot Jerry Mock set a world’s record for an around the 
world solo flight. She was also the first woman aeronautical 

student at the OSU!                                                                       
Thanks to Leota for taking these photos at IWASM at Burke 

Lakefront Airport in Cleveland! 


